STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF MYANMAR AT THE 37TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(25th January 2021, Geneva)

Your Excellency, 
1. Botswana warmly welcomes the Delegation of Myanmar to the 3rd cycle of the UPR and thanks them for a comprehensive national report and further updates provided today. 
2. Myanmar accepted one of our recommendations during the second cycle. We note partial implementation of this recommendation, including efforts to encourage interfaith harmony as demonstrated by the construction of 406 religious buildings cutting across different religions. We encourage Myanmar to continue to work on ensuring freedom of religion and worship, particularly by addressing messages of hatred and intolerance against Muslims and other religious minorities.
3. We welcome the ratification of a number of international treaties, including the CRC Optional Protocol on the involvement of children in armed conflict. We also welcome the various agreements signed to ensure the safe Repatriation of Displaced Myanmar Residents, including the adoption of a National Strategic Plan for Resettlement of IDPs and Closure of IDP Camps in line with the UN Guiding Principles on Internal Displacement.
4. Given the number of challenges that still persist, Botswana makes the following recommendations.
i.  Ensure the protection of fundamental freedoms, including freedom of expression, association and peaceful assembly for all including IDPs, Returnees, human rights defenders and activists;

ii. Intensify efforts to address acts of torture and ill-treatment by security forces, including conducting independent investigation on all allegations of abuses and ensure prosecution of perpetrators;
5. We wish Myanmar a successful review and adoption of their UPR report.
I thank you.
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